
 

The City of Palm Bay, Florida

LEGISLATIVE MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

FROM: Suzanne Sherman, City Manager

THRU: City Manager's Office

DATE: November 21, 2024

RE: Discussion of workshop to promote education and awareness of public anti-
corruption statutes. (Mayor Medina)

SUMMARY:
On February 25, 2021, the City held an informative workshop to provide education and awareness 
regarding public corruption statutes. The presentation included detailed case analyses and 
examples of situations to avoid and guard against.

I am respectfully requesting consideration from my fellow Councilmembers to hold a similar 
workshop as soon as possible. I believe this is one of the important steps we can take to honor our 
pledge to uphold and open and transparent local government. The information we receive and the 
discussion we will have can only serve to further strengthen our foundation of integrity and 
accountability, something we have continued to work on diligently for the last four years.

REQUESTING DEPARTMENTS:
City Manager's Office

FISCAL IMPACT:
None.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:
 

ATTACHMENT:
 


